

Our ref: 561332

Highways England Stirling House (Area 7), Lakeside Court, Osier Drive, Sherwood Business Park, Nottingham, NG15 0DS

www.highwaysengland.co.uk

29 January 2017

Dear Sir or Madam

## Temporary Works at A453 Long Lane overbridge, Kegworth

I am writing to let you know that we will shortly be carrying out work on the Long Lane bridge over the A453.

On Tuesday 30<sup>th</sup> January we will be installing temporary two way traffic lights in order to enable the bridge to be reopened to traffic.

The bridge was previously closed due to concerns regarding its structural capacity; however we have now concluded a rigorous structural assessment and are putting measures in place to enable the bridge to be reopened and to be safely used by traffic.

These measures include temporary two way traffic lights and a barrier to narrow the road over the bridge to prevent vehicles passing on the bridge itself.

Temporary traffic management is being used to enable the bridge to be opened immediately, with the permanent traffic signal works currently being designed with a view to carrying out this work as soon as is practically possible.

I apologise for any disruption the work may cause however I expect this to be minimal. We will do our very best to complete the work as quickly as possible, keeping disturbances and noise to a minimum.

## Contact us

If you have any questions about our work, please call the Highways England Customer Contact Line on 0300 123 5000. You can also email us at <a href="mailto:info@highwaysengland.co.uk">info@highwaysengland.co.uk</a> for the attention of East Midlands Asset Delivery.

If you have a specific issue with the work itself, please call the number below.

Yours faithfully,

Richard Waterfield, 07525310787

Structures Delivery Manager

East Midlands Operations Directorate

Highways England